STATE OF NEW MEXICO

ENERGY, MINERALS and NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
AZTEC DISTRICT OFFICE

1000 RIO BRAZOS ROAD
AZTEC, NEW MEXICO 87410
August 5, 1991 {505) 334-6178

Mr. Paul Edwards
Production Engineer
P.O. Box 800

Amoco Production Co.
Denver, Co. 80201

Re: Fields A #1 Well Located A-25-32N-11W San Juan County, NM
Dear Mr. Edwards:

You are hereby directed to immediately enter the referenced well
and determine if the well is mechanically sound. In 1964 a casing
leak through holes at 600'+/- was discovered in the 7". Over
5.4mmcf was gauged flowing through the 1leak during remedial
cementing operations. The referenced well was bradenhead tested on
June 6th of this year and passed the bradenhead portion, however,
the intermediate casing flowed gas and drip. The analysis appears
to be similar to surface gas sampled at M-35-32N-11W and to the
bradenhead gas from the Dugan Storey #3 well in P-34-32N-11W,
recently P&A'd. There are no other bradenhead failures or surface
seeps between the two areas, just similarities in gas analyses.

Notify this office 24 hours prior to starting operations.

If you have any questions, call me at 505-334-6178 or write to the
letterhead address.

Your's truly,
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rnie Busch
Deputy 0il & Gas Inspector
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